
From: info=justiceinaging.org@mail.salsalabs.net <info=justiceinaging.org@mail.salsalabs.net> 
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 7/27/2015 1:12:37 PM 
Subject: Update on the CUFF Act

Dear ToNew York,

Last week, thanks to you, we were able to build opposition in the Senate to 
stop lawmakers from using cuts to Social Security and SSI benefits as an 
offset for a transportation bill. Your calls and emails helped!

Cuts to these vital programs should never have been on the table in the 
first place, and while we celebrate a win in this round, the battle is not 
over. We expect that cuts to Social Security and SSI benefits are likely to be 
offered again as offsets on other bills in this Congress.

We will not rest until the CUFF Act is discredited and put to bed once and 
for all. And we need you with us. Please watch your email for future action 
alerts from us. This win proves that we do have the power to stop bad ideas 
in their tracks—as long as we pay attention and act quickly.

Thanks for all you do.
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